
Here follow the copies of my correspondence with Carly 
 
Thank you Ann, I'm glad you agree.  
 
Perhaps Phillip's email could simply explain to the volunteers that I'm now 
working on the draft baseline-only report, and will be in touch with them 
in due course if I have any questions about their sections / need any gaps 
filled. When it's ready - let's say mid-January - I'll send the working 
draft out for comments.  
 
NB comments will have to be turned around quite quickly in order to meet 
the end of January deadline for internal sign-off of draft v1, which will 
go out for wider comment / consultation in mid-February.  
 
Thanks also for the references. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Carly 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Ann Lumb <annllumb@googlemail.com>  
Sent: 18 December 2020 11:24 
To: Carly Tinkler <carlytinkler@hotmail.co.uk> 
Subject: Re: Ledbury Baseline Studies - Physical Landscape 
 
Hi Carly, 
 
This looks like an excellent approach to the report! 
 
Phillip is very busy, unfortunately. He last said that he would get the 
email out this week, in which he would be asking for re-engagement of 
volunteers on the baseline studies and to provide feedback on topic papers. 
He was planning to say that you would be in touch. I asked him to change 
the date when work on the baseline studies would be expected i.e. not 
before Christmas. It may still say end-December, but the main point is to 
let everyone know what's going on. Whether or not the email goes out, I'm 
sure everyone will be happy to answer your questions! 
 
The reference for the statement on future flood risks (para. 4.7) comes 
from the River Severn Catchment Flood Management Plan, 2009, page 22.  
Para. 4.8 also comes mainly from this report, pages 22 and 23 which cover 
the Lower Severn Corridor and Leadon Catchment. 
 
Thanks and best wishes, 
 
Ann 
 
On 18/12/2020 10:38, Carly Tinkler wrote: 
Great, we're on track! 
 
I now think it's going to be easier if I pull all the draft sections I've 
had so far into the report and edit / format them now, instead of emailing 
the volunteers asking them to update and send their sections back before I 
go through the text (unfortunately, they're not all as efficient as you and 
Celia...). I can probably fill in most gaps / update Bovis myself. Once the 
report is 'readable', I'll send it to everyone. That means they can see 
where their section fits in relation to everything else, and more easily 
cross-reference with other topics. 
 

mailto:annllumb@googlemail.com
mailto:carlytinkler@hotmail.co.uk


I imagine the draft won't be ready until early January; however, I don't 
think the email saying I'd be in touch with the volunteers has gone out 
yet, so hopefully they won't be expecting anything. I'll probably email 
people individually if I have specific questions. 
 
In fact, I have one for you! 
 
You said, "It is predicted that with present trends in land use and 
management, climate change and further urbanisation, flood risks near 
Ledbury will increase in future" - do you have a ref for the source of that 
prediction? Or, is it 'expected' / 'anticipated'? 
 
Many thanks and best wishes, 
 
Carly 

 


